CASTORA DETECTIVE BUREAU

P.O. Box 187 Biddeford, Maine 04005 Licensed and Bonded - State of Maine

Civil Criminal Personal Investigation Body Guard Service Missing Persons Insurance Claims



May 26, 1998

Governor Angus King State of Maine 1 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333

Cert. No. P 240 995 520

Dear Governor King,

As a licensed Private Investigator for nearly 30 years in this State, I have been pursuing an investigation into criminal activity that has occurred in this State.

During your first campaign for Governor, you promised to meet with me if you made the election. To date I have not been granted a meeting with you. Several letters requesting a meeting, or your intervention, into the refusal of the Attorney General's Office to investigate my documented evidence of criminal activity including, bu not limited to, bank fraud, extortion and conspiracy have been denied or ignored.

Additionally, I did not appreciate a telephone call from Detective William Gomain, State Police, threatening my license and telling me to have no further contact with you because I wrote a letter to you requesting your help as Governor of this State and used the word "soul." As Governor of this State, you have a duty and obligation to listen to your constituents, especially where criminal activity, obstruction of justice and abuse of power is concerned.

On May 23, 1998 I spoke with State Rep. Michael McAlevey regarding this situation. He informed me that "no investigation will ever be had while you are Governor." I do not intend to wait, or to continue to pursue justice, until after this year's election. I am giving you the opportunity to do what is right, and what your duty as Governor calls for, to intervene into this matter. Failure to do so

constitutes obstruction of justice and abuse of power and I will puruse, immediately, a petition to remove you from office. As Governor of this State, it is time to open your door to the "little guy" and not just be available to big business.

Once again Governor King, I don't appreciate being threatened by you or your friend in the State Police. If you have any doubt as to what I have said in this letter, you have the opportunity to rebut it publicly and I will produce documented evidence to show what you have covered up. All I wanted from you, Governor King, was to put a stop to a terrible injustice that went beyond all bounds of decency. But like the rest of your political friends, you chose to turn your back on the very people who trusted you. You should see what has been done to a 77 year old woman with your own eyes, laying on her death bed and then ask God to forgive you because you refused to help. If I have to, I will say this publicly. Your friend, Kevin Concannon, Comm. Dept. Human Services, also could have preventd this horrific crime against a human being.

I will appreciate an immediate response to this correspondence. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Philip Castora